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ELECTED DIVAN
Potentate........................Thomas Klecan P.P.
Chief Rabban........................Mark Bollinger.
Assistant Rabban…...............…Ron Murphy
High Priest & Prophet…....Terry Hamilton, P.P.
Oriental Guide…….......……Thomas Joseph
Treasurer..........……….....……...…Jay Flack
Recorder.........………….........Robert Berteau

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Mike Miranda, Thomas Sabados

Charles Erickson, John “Jack” Watson
Wayne Angstrom P.P.

AL KORAN EDITOR & PUBLISHER
Roger E. Neff, P.P.

SUBMISSIONS
All articles, advertising and suggestions

should be sent to the address listed below
and marked ATTN: Al Koran Magazine or 

email to: rneff@rencomm-ad.com

MEMBER INFORMATION
For information on Dues, Assessments,
Regulations or to report Illness or Death of a
Noble please call the Business Office as
listed above.

The next regular monthly Business Meeting at Brecksville’s Theodore Breck 
Lodge Room - 8920 Brecksville Road, Brecksville (SW corner of Rts. 82 & 21) 
Parking in rear.  is on Monday, Dec. 17th, 2018 at 7:00 PM. Dinner at 6:00 PM - 
reservations a MUST and are due by noon on Friday before the meeting.

My fellow Nobles, 
What a year it has been, and how fast it has gone. 
All I can say is that it hasn’t been a dull year, it has 
been a really interesting one. 
I guess it is only fitting that since I was the one who 
initiated the sale of the building that I be the one 
to reap the unintended consequences of the sale. I 
cannot complain that it has been boring, in point of 

fact, Al Koran is financially better than it was prior to the sale of the build-
ing, and will continue to operate, and care for those special children, for 
some time to come. While we may have some challenges ahead of us, I am 
sure we are up to those challenges, and will secure a positive future for Al 
Koran. 
I did not get through this year without a lot of help from many Past Poten-
tates, and many, many Nobles. I would like to thank all of those who helped 
out this year. Especially our business manager, Mike Davison. Between 
co-ordination the Sportsman’s Raffle, and getting our belongings out of the 
old location, he most certainly earned his keep. Indeed, thanks to all who 
helped with membership, the magazine, the many events, and especially, all 
the work that went on behind the scene, to keep Al Koran functioning. 
I would also like to thank the entire Nobility for allowing me the honor to 
once more serve you as your Potentate, It has been an interesting year, and 
a busy one. This year I was able to attend many of the events held by our 
clubs and units, and I have a new-found appreciation for the work and dedi-
cation from the many Nobles of our fraternity. 
I hope you all have an enjoyable holiday season,  and wish you all good 
health and good fortune in the coming year. 
Remember Al Koran is the fourth oldest Shrine Center, with a fabled and 
storied history, to which all of you have contributed, please continue to help 
in keeping this great legacy alive and well. 

Tom Klecan

From the Potentate
Thomas Klecan

Thomas Klecan, Illustrious Potentate
Robert Berteau, Recorder

APPOINTED DIVAN
Ceremonial Director............... Ill Sir Al Paynter PP
Fist Ceremonial Master................. Howard Walker
Second Ceremonial Master.........Charles Erickson
Marshall ...........................................Rob Steffens
Captain of the Guard .................... Robert Carlson
Outer Guard ....................... John “Roger” Calkins
Business Manager  .........................  Mike Davison
Chaplain ........................................Roger Neff, PP
Assistant Chaplain......................  Alan D. York, PP
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P.
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com

Chief Rabban
Mark Bollinger 
C: 440 429-7094 
Email: mjbollinger62@gmail.com)
 
Assistant Rabban
Ronn Murphy
C: 216 702-6785
Email: murphyrm@cox.ne
 
High Priest & Prophet
Terry Hamilton P.P. 
C: 419 651-9720 
Email: hambone1@zooninternet.net)

Oriental Guide
Thomas Joseph
c: (440) 263-3981
Email: tj_638@aol.com)

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com
treasurer@alkoranshriners.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
C: 216 337-9849 
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Paper Deadline!

Calendar of Events

For those of you that submit 
materials for the Al Koran News: 
I need your letters, ads and photos 
in a timely manner, so that I can 
assemble the newsletter with 
enough time for artwork, layout, 
printing & mailing. Deadline is 
2nd Wednesday each month. 
Thank You   Roger Neff P.P., 
Editor & Publisher

December 8 - Children’s Christmas Party
December 17th - Regular Business Meeting 

12/16 Mariners “Change of Watch”
1/5 Installation of Al Koran & Club Officers
1/6 Tadmor Shriner’s Installation of Officers

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

2019 Al Koran Installation
January 5, 2019 will be the beginning of not only 

a new line of officers for the Divan, but hopefully the 
beginning of a new attitude.  Our Installation will 
be held at the newly remodeled Toscana Party Cen-
ter, 4972 East 71st  St., Cleveland Hts. It will begin 
with the entrance of the new officers and their ladies 
at 6pm, followed by dinner at 6:30pm; Installation 
at 8pm; followed by the Installation of Officers for 
various clubs and units.

Let’s make this event a bit more fun.  Let’s 
have Hillbillies come as Hillbillies; Clowns come 
as Clowns; Krazy Kops come as Krazy Kops; LOS 
and clubs/units come dressed as you would for your 
club/unit events.  Let’s show our members what 
we do - what fun we have - and encourage Al Ko-
ran members to take a look at joining our groups.  
How about each club and unit filling at least one 
table.  This is always what used to be done.  Let’s all 
work together, and have fun together.  And for our 
members who don’t belong to any clubs or units, 
this will be a great opportunity to meet members of 
the groups and see what might be of interest.  Let’s 
show some excitement!  Let’s start the year off on a 
new foot. 

Mark Bollinger, Chief Rabban
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October 2018 Membership
October 1st              1,032 Regular             4 Associates
Creations	 7	 0
Affiliations	 0	 0
Restorations	 3	 0
Demits	 1	 0
Deaths	 8	 0
Suspensions	 1	 0

October 31st            1,032 Regular             4 Associates
Total Membership as of October 31st, 2018  1,036 Nobles

In Memoriam - October 2018
Edgar Kilpatrick
Richard Kleine
Clyde Mathews

Michael McKinley
Bruce Miller
Jack Phillips

James Sampson
Donald Thorpe

Owner/Private Investigator

Cell: 419-651-9720

Terry A. Hamilton

Office: 419-281-1968

Grand High Priestess of Ladies 
Oriental Shrine, Kristine Sheridan 
recently visited Khidawee Court 
and was received by Ill. ASir Tom 
Klecan, Court High Priestess Sandy 
Angstrom and Assistant Rabban 
Ronn Murphy.

Imperial Sir Jim Cain, and Erie Hospital Board 
Chairman  Jim McKinney accept a number of checks 

for the Hospital from Il. Sir Tom Klecan.

When the Great Architect calls, 
then Our friends obey,

and fold their tents and steal away.
To the land where the crystal waters flow,
Where the beautiful Palms of the Great 

Architect grow.
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Legion of Honor
Our next Legion of Honor meeting will be Monday, January 28 at 7PM.  Location: St Matthews Church 
Hall, 9549 Highland Drive, Brecksville Ohio 44141.  No meeting in December.  We will meet in February on 
Monday, February 25 at 7PM, location to be determined.   
In the September Meeting members in attendance voted to purchase an M-1 Garand rifle for the LOH Color 
Guard.  Noble Louis Fow has purchased the rifle and has refinishing the stock.  Our Legion of Honor is pursuing 
placement of a memorial monument at the National Veterans Western Reserve Cemetery to remember and honor 
Al Koran Veterans interned there.  Howard Walker, Eric Butler and Mark Bollinger are assisting us with this 
project.  Howard, Eric and Monica Johns a design artist have been to the cemetery to determine the process and 
specifications required to place a memorial monument. Our LOH unit has approved the design and placement of 
the monument.  In January we plan to accept donations to complete funding of the memorial project.  Presently 
we have pledges of $11,500 towards the estimated total project of $15,000.  We plan to install the monument in 
June and organize a bus to transport Shriners, family and friends to the cemetery for the memorial ceremony..   
Noble Robert Lijewski of Tripoli Shrine Center, Milwaukee Wisconsin commander of our GLSA LOH 
announced Tripoli Shrine Center will host the 44th meeting of the GLSA LOH August 14-17, 2019.  Our 
2018-2019 IALOH Commander, Ray Combs announced the 88th convention will be in Dayton Ohio, 17-21 
April 2019.  Adjutant Jack Conner PP has information on the IALOH 2019 convention in Dayton or you can 
visit their website.  Since this convention is close to us we ask LOH members plan to attend with us.  We look 
forward to increasing our attendance at the conventions in 2019 and continuing to increase our membership in 
our Legion of Honor.  We will continue to look for ways to serve Al Koran and our veterans.  We are recruiting 
for a color guard unit to march in Al Koran parades.  If you may have interest in becoming a member of the 
color guard please respond to a member of the LOH.  If you are not a veteran we will ask for LOH approval to 
make you an honorary member and instruct you in the required drill.                
Adjutant Jack Conner PP has both long and short sleeve shirts available for sale along with patches, medals and 
other legion items.  
Membership in Al Koran’s Legion of Honor is open to all nobles who are veterans and we would welcome 
your attendance and participation.  Please call me if you may consider joining the Legion of Honor; or if I 
may provide additional information:  305-609-3376.  Membership application is here and once completed can 
be sent to our Adjutant, PP Jack Conner at 33664 Reserve Way, Avon, Ohio 44011.  Please make your check 
payable to Al Koran Legion Of Honor.  If you are a veteran and would just like to receive Legion of Honor 
communications please send your email address to wangstrom@angstromgraphics.com.  
Wayne R Angstrom PP, Al Koran LOH Commander. 

AL KORAN LEGION OF HONOR APPLICATION
CHARTER GRANTED 07-13-1938

IT IS AN HONOR TO BELONG TO THE LEGION OF HONOR
(please print or type)

DATE __________________
To the officers and members of the Legion of Honor, located at Al Koran Shriners, Broadview Heights, OH,
I respectfully pray that I may be made a member of the Legion of Honor and, if worthy and my request is granted, I prom-
ise to conform to the by-laws, rules and regulations of the Unit. I am a member in good standing of Shriners International.

Print name in full __________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________ _
City __________________________ ,State _______ Zip code _____ _
Phone (home) _________________ mobile _______________ _
E-Mail ___ ____ _________________ __
Marital Status: S_ M _ W_D __ Lady’s name _ __________________ _
Occupation ___________________ Birth Place _________________ _

BRANCH OF ARMED FORCES: 
________________________
(Attach photo copy of DD214)

Application fee: $70.00 (includes same 
year Dues, Jewel & Tassel Holder)
Annual Dues for following year are $10.00.
Signature:
__________________________________
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Well the weather for the Spaghetti Dinner and Turkey Shoot was not the best, But, this is Northern Ohio. 
Attendance was better then hoped. Also a big thanks to the Rainbow Girls that meet at the Brecksville Masonic 
Temple for serving the dinner. A lot of work went into the event, from Linda Paynter, even working at home 
days ahead getting the sauce ready to Mike Davison and Russ Arndt getting supplies and material from 
Brecksville to Sherwood Forest Center a day ahead and getting there early on Saturday. Kitchen worker were 
Linda Paynter, Annamay Hershey, Tom Munro and Howard Walker. Linda, Russ, and Mike were planning days 
ahead to make this a success. 
Since we are meeting the 2nd MONDAY OF THE MONTH and at 7:00 PM, we need to let the members know 
about the change. We did have an election of officers at our last meeting. Rom Murphy will be our new Chief, 
but as of the printing of this article, we do not have an Asst. Chief. Mike Davison will be our Secretary, and 
Russ Arndt will still be our Treasure. This year hope is to get more activities for the hunters going. We do have 
a group that goes to Michigan each year fishing, but there are no pictures or nothing is reported about this 
event. We also have a few hunters, but there isn’t much reported on that either. We in other words have become 
a social Club. So let us become a Social Sportsman Club.
CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEARS is not far away and neither is the Kids Christmas Party. That is December 
8th. From 10:00 AM till 2:00. The Hunter has been asked to prepare the food. So sign up to help. Also mark 
January 8th on your calendar because that is the combine Installation of Officers. If you have a red jacket please 
wear it, we started to get away from the red jacket. That has been the symbol of our club.

 MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM THE HUNTERS,

Hunters

The Hunters “Ghost Hunting Gang” went on a fun filled tour of several Cleveland haunted 
site and the Cleveland Police museum... should have been there.
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OCT THANK YOU DRIVERS  for your help.      You are to be commended

Van Trips for Month   6          Van trips for Year    100 Van miles for Month   2252            Van Miles for year   32065

Date Hosp Van Miles Driver Driver
9/25/18 Erie 395 John Deliman Dave Wilkinson
10/2/18 Erie Lorain 400 Scott Croxford Gail Goldoftas

Month Total 795

Eastside
Month Total

10/4/18 Erie HQ 225 Roger Calkins Jim Ward
10/17/18 Erie HQ 227 Roger Calkins Debbie Saiter
10/23/18 Erie HQ 254 Roger Calkins Bob Carlson

Month Total 706

10/10/18 UPMC Pitts Mansfield 377 Randy Waddles Pam Waddles
10/12/18 UPMC Pitts Mansfield 374 Randy Waddles Rich Gramo

Month Total 751

Youngstown
Month Total
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10/12/18 UPMC Pitts Mansfield 374 Randy Waddles Rich Gramo

Month Total 751

Youngstown
Month Total

Four Square Home Inspections
Fred Freer, Noble

6736 Eastgate Drive
Mayfield, OH 44143

fred@foursquarehomeinspections.com
440-446-8000

440-668-2400 (Cell)
440-446-8075 (Fax)

Professional Home Inspections That Bring 
Knowledge and Peace of Mind to Homeowners.

Serving Greater Cleveland and Northeastern Ohio
www.foursquarehomeinspections.net

Providing Professional
Home Inspection Services for Over a Dozen Years

Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven children to and from the Shriners Hospitals 

during the month of OCTOBER

Yep... that “Ceremonial” Fez was a delicious 12 
layer cake ... enjoyed by all.
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A Message from 
the Chairman
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Cincinnati 
BOARD OF GOVERNORS

November 2018

Tim Mason 

SHC-CIN_Media Resources.Nov.2018

Shriners Hospitals for Children® — Cincinnati is one of only four freestanding hospitals in the country dedicated 
to the treatment of pediatric burns and specializing in plastic and reconstructive surgery. Our physicians’ ex-
perience and expertise in pediatric burn treatment, cleft lip and palate, complex wound and skin conditions, 
and plastic and reconstructive surgery makes Shriners Hospitals for Children — Cincinnati a first choice for care.

If you know a child we can help, go to 
shrinershospitalcincinnati.org or call:

Even before this summer’s Imperial Session, there have been rumors swirling about the future 
of our hospital. As Shriners, we have a primary responsibility to support our Cincinnati hospital’s 
half-century legacy of healing, so I want to be sure that you are provided with the latest and 
most accurate information available. 

First, know that the rumors of our demise are greatly exaggerated.  Cincinnati Shriners Hospital 
is not closing.  Plans are for it to remain a full-service hospital, complete with a robust research 
department. However, that doesn’t mean changes won’t occur. There are high-level discussions 
currently taking place about how to continue providing the finest care for our kids, while still be-
ing mindful of increasing healthcare costs. 

The entire hospital system is in the process of “right sizing” its operations, not just because it 
makes good business sense, but also because it is our fiduciary responsibility to do so. All Shri-
ners Hospitals for Children must provide healthcare services that reach more children in more 
locations, while maintaining “Shriner-level” quality.  This will require being cost-effective and 
strategic.     

As information becomes available, I will keep you informed. Please do not listen to rumors. If you 
have any questions do not hesitate to contact me as I am directly involved in the ongoing discus-
sions and am the best person to address these; my email address is timmason@bellsouth.net. 

As Shriners we stand proud, knowing that our efforts have made profound, life-changing differ-
ences for children, across the country and all over the world.  Let’s all work together to ensure 
that we can continue this important mission for years to come.

Chairman, Board of Governors 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Cincinnati

Conditions Treated
Burns

Cleft Lip & Palate
Plastic & Reconstructive Surgery

Complex Wounds & Skin Condtions

All Services Provided Regardless of 
a Family’s Ability to Pay
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Crooked River Hillbilly Clan #16
Well dis year is coming to da close, and da election of Officers has been chosen. Rabban of da Clan will be Ill 
Wayne Angstrom, while Keeper of Cob is Ron Murphy. Now keeper of da Quill is John Larson, and Keeper of the 
Still will be last time Jake Conner. He wasn’t dar at da meetin, but one of da clansperson accepted fur him. Right 
now we are meetin at da Episcopal Church, at 9549 Highland Drive, in Broadview Hts.  At da last meetin it is was 
decided to join da group installation held on January 5th. Da place dis installation is being held at is da Toscana 
Party Center, at 4972 East 71st Street. Everyone is welcome, so dust off your best hillbilly outfit, change your 
long johns (it’s a new year) and take a bath. So our real first meetin will be on da 21st of January, cause dar are 5 
Wednesday in dat month. Now don’t fur get wein eaten at 6 PM. Dats night time. Now since dis is the da last paper 
of da year. Da Hillbillies wish every one a MARRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR. 

Il. Sir Roger Neff takes his shift at answering the phones during  Erie Hospital’s 
Telethon where over $10,000 was raised in just a couple hours.
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When the club had to change the theme for our October dinner meeting to that of a Halloween costume party, 
your club Secretary was worried about a lack of participation.  Boy was I wrong.  We had two wonderfully 
wicked witches, a Kitty-cat on a leash, Supreme Court Judges with their high school yearbooks, the Black 
Eyed Peas, Clown USA, Mr. Google-eyes, and the winner of the best costume Captain Obvious, just to name 
a few.  And our entertainment was a great picture presentation from one of our esteemed members about their 
trip through Chile, Argentina and Brazil.  All in all a great evening.
Our December dinners are also one you don’t want to miss. The Christmas themed dinner prepared by the 
Cleveland Yachting Club is always one to look forward to.  As is the Oasis which starts at 5:30 PM.  So please 
join us on Wednesday, December 12th.  Call George Everden at 440-799-8825 and he will tell you what the 
dinner selections are.
We would love to have you join us.  This is a wonderful way to honor your significant other with a “date 
night”.  Think about it:  good food, friends and entertainment all at a reasonable price.  Become a Club mem-
ber and there will be no Club dues for the first year and even better, your first dinner will be on us.  Call our 
Membership Chair, George Everden at 440-799-8825 for a membership application.  Our dinners are held the 
second Wednesday of the month, September through June.

Lakewood Shrine Club

Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated.
15380 Pearl Rd Strongsville, OH 44136

Deborah Kennedy-Spisak 

781-635-9412

REALTOR®

(440) 570-7160 Cell
(440) 572-0220 Office
(440) 572-0313 Fax
deborah.kennedy@cbhunter.com
cbhunter.com/deborah.kennedy
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From the Recorder
Greetings Nobles, as of this writing Peg and I are in Washington D.C. along with Tadmor LOH and members of Al 
Koran as well. We will be placing a wreath at the Tomb of Unknown Soldier on Saturday and celebrating Veterans 
Day with some of those Vets. We had an enjoyable travel day and great food so far. The weather has not been real 
nice for us in Northeast Ohio but we will survive as always. Our October Ceremonial was very good as we made 7 
new Nobles, however I sent over 50 letters to members who have not received the full ceremonial, if you received 
one of those letters you will be contacted for the 2019 ceremonial. The Potentates Ball was attended by many and 
some special guests from El Hasa Shrine, we welcomed them to our festivities. The entertainment was enjoyable 
with a magician showing so neat tricks (how does he do them???). Nobles as we enter into our Holiday season 
please remember those less fortunate and especially our kids and their families also remember our service people 
in harm’s way every day, say a special prayer for them as well.
 
Dues statements for the 2019 year have once again been sent by Imperial in Tampa, all should have received one. 
The by-laws  section 332.2 require all members to pay annually the amount set by the Temple which at Al Koran 
is $137.00 which includes your per-capita amount to Imperial ($30) and your hospital assessment ($5) going to the 
hospital fund in Tampa and $102 staying at Al Koran. The dues amount MUST be paid before January 1 of each 
year. Your Shrine dues must be current to participate in any Shrine activity especially clubs and units. You must 
also keep your membership in your Blue Lodge in order to remain a member of any Shrine Center. Nobles, we all 
face hardships along the road of life and if you are facing those at this time and find yourself unable to pay dues 
please call us here at the office and speak to me, we can remit some portion of those dues and keep you in good 
standing, it only takes a phone call or note to my attention. I am working on updating our web-fez data-base; you 
can help by completing ALL information on your dues statement and please include your Blue Lodge information 
so I can add that to your record as well.  

We have 35 Nobles who have not paid 2018 dues and owe 2019 dues and will be suspended at the end of 2018 as 
we are not permitted to carry any member in arrears for over two years, if you are one of those 35. Nobles please 
speak to me for a solution to getting you current. If you know a Noble who may be having difficulty in paying 
dues or may have passed away please give me a call so we can adjust their records.  Nobles we have been busy 
here planning activities for all our members and we need you to be part of them, please come out and support your 
shrine Center, MAKE THE EFFORT you will be glad you did. Peg and I wish all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Joyous and Healthy New Year 2019. 

Robert D. Berteau, Recorder    
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Cemetery Memorials, Cremation Products, Garden Art
Custom Stone Engraving & Signage

4202 Mayfield Road, South Euclid, Ohio 44121
14110 Brookpark Road, Brook Park, Ohio 44135

Eastside Office: 216-382-8150 • Westside Office: 216-267-8585
Web: www.jcmemorials.com • Fax: 216-381-7635

Al Koran Boosters  “Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our 
magazine. To be a “Booster” please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Head-
quarters. Names are listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Stan & Betty Updike.............. 12/18
Arthur Moore......................... 12/18
David Scott............................. 12/18
Roger & Marylou Neff........... 12/18
Michael Davison...................... 1/19
Tom & Maggie Hausser........... 1/19
Ken & Beth Weidig.................. 1/19
Elaine Fishleigh....................... 1/19
Roger & Jane Edgington.......... 1/19
Debbie Saiter & Fudge............. 1/19
Richard Piskura........................ 1/19
Tom & Jere Boyer.................... 1/19
Robert T. Kolar........................ 1/19
Joe Zemek................................ 1/19
John Deliman & Shirley Tipton.1/19
Richard Hoffman..................... 1/19
Elmer & Judy Rogers............... 2/19
Jim & Lois Parkinson.............. 2/19
Jim & Gladys Baldwin............. 2/19 
Al & Michele Budney.............. 2/19
Rodney Anderson..................... 3/19
Bob Powell............................... 3/19

Jack & Marge Conner.............. 3/19
Terry & Angie Hamilton.......... 3/19
Dave & Linda Zmek................ 3/19
Janelle Fyfe.............................. 4/19
Barbara Fyfe............................. 4/19
Audry Schmitt.......................... 5/19 
Charles and Bonnie Erickson... 5/19 
Annamay Hershey.................... 5/19
Al Strodtbeck & Ginger Sorge.5/19
Leroy Schumacher................... 5/19
Norm & Phyllis Melchreit....... 6/19
Peg Dezman............................. 6/19
J.C.Wm. Tattersall.................... 7/19
Ralph & Eda Thadeus.............. 7/19
Hal Leach................................. 7/19 
Bill Boyd & Norma MacDonald... 7/19
Richard & Linda Saxby........... 9/19
Ray Wohl.................................. 9/19
William Miller.......................... 9/19
Rose Hixenbaugh..................... 9/19
Dick & Carol Johnson.............. 9/19 
Dan Edgar.............................. 10/19

Howard Butterworth.............. 11/19 
Jim Lloyd .............................. 11/19
Joy Arndt ............................... 11/19
John & Rose Boyd ................ 11/19
Dotty Lockmiller ................... 12/19 
Lee & Betty Pilous................. 12/19 
Eric Butler ............................. 12/19
Gary Brookins.......................... 1/20
Emil Arvidson.......................... 5/20
Evie Probert............................. 7/20 
Chuck & Barbara Bradler........ 7/20
Creighton & Winnie Bradler.... 7/20
Paul Peddie............................... 7/20
Roger Van Nostram.................. 8/20
Ken Boring & 
Shannon Heilman................... 11/20
Fred & Mary Freer................. 12/20
Ronn Murphy .......................... 1/21
Dan Frenz................................. 5/21

BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date
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I start this Mariners Log on a very sad note.  On Tuesday, October 2, our P/C Jack Phillips crossed over the bar 
and took his final voyage to meet the Grand Architect of the Universe.  Waiting for him at Heaven’s Port was his 
beloved wife of 55 years Jeanie.  Jack was Commodore in 1995 and currently a Mariners’ Director.  He was known 
as the Father of the Mariners’ Annual Boat Crawl and Summer Island Rendezvous held at Edgewater Yacht Club 
each August.  God bless you Jack.  You will be missed.

As in past years, our Magical Holiday Party is truly enjoyed by all who attend.  This year will be no exception 
and once again be held at the Penthouse at Bratenahl Place, coinciding with the Mariners’ Change of Watch.  It is 
always great to see our friends again before the hectic Christmas season begins.

The following 2019 Al Koran Mariners Bridge Officers will be installed on Sunday, December 16, 2018:
Commodore		  P/C Ronn Murphy
Vice Commodore	 P/C Jack Hattendorf
Rear Commodore	 Robert Frankel
Fleet Captain		  P/C Bob Schiebli
Treasurer		  James Dettmer
Secretary		  P/C Bob Stanley

Directors		  P/C Mark Cain, P/C Louis Key, P/C Bob Stanley

Sunshine Chairman Emil Arvidson has informed me at this writing (November 7) that sick bay is empty.  
Remember to get your flu shot and try to stay healthy this winter.

Congratulations goes out to our Commodore Ronn Murphy who has been elected International Order of Blue 
Gavel (IOBG) District #7 Cleveland East Vice President.  The IOBG is a world-wide boating association 
consisting of Past Commodores.

For all those who couldn’t make the Autumn meeting at the Pine Lake Trout Club, we are hoping Vice 
Commodore Jack Hattendorf can once again set up a fishing dinner meeting in 2019.

The December business meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday, December 17.  The location will be 
the official call of the Potentate in the December Al Koran Magazine on page 2.

The Mariners would like to thank Ill. Sir Tom Klecan and First Lady Sandy for his leadership and guidance of Al 
Koran Shrine during 2018.

For any information regarding Mariners meetings, membership or activities contact Commodore Ronn Murphy at 
216-702-6785.  Come join us in 2019 and have fun.

We close this log from the Mariners by wishing all Al Koran Shriners and their families a Happy Hanukkah, Merry 
Christmas and a Joyous and Healthy New Year.  Remember to fly your flag on Pearl Harbor Day.  Let us never 
forget that “Day of Infamy.”

God’s Speed

Mariner’s Log  – Bob Stanley, M.S.A.
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January 2019

December 2018

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline

MERRY
CHRISTMAS!

HAPPY 
NEW YEAR!

Installation of 
Al Koran & Club 

Officers

Mariners
Change of Watch

Installation of 
Tadmor Shrine 

Officers

CHILDREN’S
CHRISTMAS 

PARTY

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Erie Ambulatory Surgical Center
Specialty Care Unit

In Memory of Sharon Horacek
Gerald & Susan Cook, Jr.

Patricia Garcia
Kim Tofil

Parma Girl Friends
Jamie Medina & Neadom Family

Marjorie Myer
Ronnie Soltis

Patricia L.

In Memory of Tom Hausser
Richard Piskura

Donations
Processed as of Oct. 31, 2018

Divan & Board 
of Directors

Hunters*

Divan & Board 
of Directors

Hunters*

Mansfield/Ashland 
SC

Lakewood SC

Lakewood SC

Korvettes
Mariners

LOSNA – Kheedawee 
Court

Korvettes
Mariners

LOSNA – Kheedawee 
Court

Eagle SC
Youngstown SC

Al Koran Business 
Meeting*

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting*

*Meeting Location: Theodore Breck Lodge Room - 8920 Brecksville Road, Brecksville 
(SW corner of Rts. 82 & 21) Parking in rear.

Lorain SC (11:00 AM)

Lorain SC (11:00 AM)

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Lorain Fire Brigade

Lorain Fire Brigade

DONATIONS TO 
SHRINERS

TRANSPORTATION 
FUND

Rae & John Taranowski
Larry Fritinger

In Memory of Don Thorpe
Richard Piskura

In Memory of Jim Simpson
Janette Raab

In Memory of Edgar 
Kilpatrick

Dorothy Palazzo
Kathy & Carlos Melo

John & Joanne Larson

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom
Michael Goldbach
Stacey Boehnlein

Lawrence & Georgean 
Tremaglio

Clague Playhouse
Jeffery Kilpatrick

Dorothy & Tom Sikklia
Larry Diloreto

In Memory of Jack Phillips
Stuart Shoaff

Richard Piskura
John & Joanne Larson
Jack & Marge Conner

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom

In Memory of Sharon 
Horacek

Jay & Sheila Flack
Michael Davison

Jack & Marge Conner
Korvettes

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom

In Memory of Tom Hausser
Stuart Shoaff

Michael Davison
Jack & Marge Conner

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom

In Memory of Grady 
Phillips

Richard & Janette Hoffman
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Il Sir and recently elected Board Vice 
Chairman Roger Neff presents a $10,000 
donation to Erie Hospital he recieved from 
a fine couple in the Ashland area, This 
couple also gave $5000 to the Children’s 
Transportation Fund. Accepting the check is 
Imperial Potentate Jim Cain and Erie Board 
Chairman Jim Mckinney.

HO HO HO, Santa Clause is coming to town and he will be at:

Al Koran Children’s Christmas Party
Saturday, December 8,2018

Phone: (440) 546-9866  
At Sherwood Forest Event Center
12900 Tinkers Creek, Valley View, Ohio

Crafts, Entertainment, Music, Dancing, and 
Face Painting

Enjoy a lunch provided of Hot Dogs, Beverage, Chips
And Ice Cream and most important a visit with 

Santa Clause
Gifts for children from birth and up including all 12 year olds.  Please 

make reservations with Mike Davison and be sure to include the age and 
sex of the children for “Santa”.
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2018 Potentates Ball
El Hasa Potentate Jerry Nickels and 

Al Koran Potentate Tom Klecan

Al Koran Nobles and Ladies were joined by El Hasa Shriners and 
Priestesses for the dinner, magic show and camaraderie.


